# **Chestnut Hill Estates** Civic Association Newsletter

"News For the Community by the Community"

Newsletter Editor: Amy Legutko: atree71794@yahoo.com



#### 2009 CHECA Officers

<u>Bill Treible</u>, President 302-738-2388 <u>Anna Nowocin</u>, Treasurer 302-737-7482 Ken Staz, Vice President 302-894-0156 Brian Hart, Secretary 302-453-1583

I am sure that by now everyone has heard about one of our neighbors being bitten by the rabid cat that came into her yard. This is a very serious incident, Everyone should be cautious of any and all animals that are housed outside or allowed to run unsupervised. Also, if you are a kindhearted soul and leave food out for strays, please be aware that when you do so, according to State of Delaware laws, you become the owner of that animal. If you are so inclined to feeding them, please take the animal in and care for it properly. You are not helping the animal or protecting your neighbors when you attract strays without housing them.

We are in the process of collecting dues for 2009; it is not too late to pay for 2008. Dues are \$15 annually and pay for the maintenance of the entrance islands, community activities and snow removal. This Newsletter is made possible by community-minded volunteers who deliver them; your board and all neighborhood committees are all run by volunteers. Everything is done in a manner to spend the dues in the best interest of the community and not in a wasteful manner. Therefore, your dues are necessary to maintain and improve our neighborhood. Please either mail in your dues [to the address listed below] or contact a board member to pay your dues. Ads are free in the Newsletter to all dues-paying members, and we do everything we can to use dues-paying members to service the neighborhood. If there are no current dues paying members in the community to service the community, then we will be forced to find assistance outside of the community.

Bill Treible

President CHECA

### CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

February 14th Valentine's Day

February 16th Presidents' Day

March 8th Daylight Savings Begins

March 17th St. Patrick's Day

#### April 4th CHE Easter Party

April 5th Palm Sunday

April 10th Good Friday

April 12th Easter Sunday

May 2nd CHE Community Yard Sale

## February 23, 2009 from 4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

DelDOT will be holding a workshop as part of WILMAPCO's FY 2010-20133 Draft Transportation Improvement Program. TIP will contain a list of prioritized transportation projects planned for the next 4 fiscal years for federal and non-federal funded projects. This will include parts of Route 4/ Chestnut Hill Road

(February is: Black History Month American Heart Month, Nat'l Dental & Chocolate Lover's Month)

Membership Dues can be mailed to the following address:
Chestnut Hill Estates Civic Association
P. O. Box 5761
Newark, DE 19714-5761



<u>MEXT MEETING MARCH 2nd, 7:00 pm</u> <u>@ Our Redeemer Lutheran Church</u>